
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 13, 2023 

 

To: The Honorable Melony G. Griffith, Chair, Senate Finance Committee 

 

Re: Letter of Support- Senate Bill 255- Public Health - Home- and Community-Based Services 

for Children and Youth 

 

Dear Chair Griffith: 

 

On behalf of the Maryland Hospital Association’s (MHA) 60 member hospitals and health 

systems, we appreciate the opportunity to comment on Senate Bill 255 

 

Across the United States, 1 in 6 children are diagnosed with a mental, behavioral, or 

developmental disorder. Many of these children lack access to services and resources necessary 

for everyday functioning. Maryland hospitals and other healthcare partners continue to work 

tirelessly to provide essential in-patient and out-patient care for Maryland youth.  
 

SB 255 incorporates vital improvements to the existing model of delivering behavioral health 

care in Maryland. In particular, the bill provides reimbursement for essential wraparound 

services delivered by care coordinators. SB 255 also requires reimbursement for intensive in-

home services, family therapy, and other family-centered treatments. These provisions ensure 

access to often inaccessible, but much needed behavioral health services.  

 

Finally, SB 255 requires the Governor to set aside funds in the annual budget to support mental 

health and behavioral health services for youth. By expanding eligibility criteria and allocating 

funds for these services, children will be afforded treatment early on and will maintain treatment 

stability as they grow into adulthood.  
 

With the help of SB 255, hospitals, and health systems alike, can collaborate to positively 

transform the existing behavioral health landscape specifically relating to Maryland youth. 

 

For these reasons, we request a favorable report on SB 255.  

 

For more information, please contact: 

Erin Dorrien, Vice President, Policy 

Edorrien@mhaonline.org 

 

 

 

 

 


